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From the President:

February is a month of many activities for
rose lovers. The Southeastern Flower Show at
the World Congress Center is held on the 8th

through the 12th, where we have volunteers
staffing the GARS booth each day talking to
interested visitors about our organization and
answering questions about growing roses.

Then the following weekend, the 18th and
19th, we work at Hastings Garden Center with
four of our members, Anna Davis, Jim Kelley,
Bobbie Reed, and Cathy Farmer, giving
lectures on various subjects pertaining to roses.
Be sure to check on their times and subjects so
as many of our members as possible can attend.
Many of our other members will volunteer to
be in the nursery section during those two days
giving advice and helping customers pick out
the perfect rose(s) for their garden.

These two events, along with Pike’s annual
Rose Day on May 6, are our main way to invite
new members to join our Society and the
American Rose Society. They are the best
opportunities we have, as our By-Laws say, “to
emphasize to the public the greater pleasure
and other benefits to be derived from adopting
amateur rose growing as a hobby.” Tim
Harper and Michael Rooks are handling the
scheduling for all of these events. We thank
them for all their hard work, and we thank all
the members of GARS for coming through, as
usual, in volunteering to make our efforts to the
general public so successful.

I was sorry to have missed the January
meeting, but I heard it went so well that I
should probably miss this next one too. We
were in Mexico for most of the twelve days we
were gone, and I had hoped to have some rose
pictures from there to share. The weather,
however, is too hot and dry for roses, but the
plumeria and bougainvillea were plentiful and
beautiful. We were in San Diego just a short

time, but I understand they have beautiful roses
there. They do have to water frequently, have
some problems with powdery mildew and rust,
but there are no Japanese beetles and no black
spot. Sounds like heaven to me.

John

Coming Events
Feb 8-12 – Southeastern Flower Show

Feb 18-19 – Hastings Rose Festival with
GARS speakers:

Sat 11 am – Anna Davis: Landscaping
Sat 2 pm – Jim Kelley: Rose Basics for Beginners
Sun 11 am – Bobbie Reed: Plant, Prune, Protect
Sun 2 pm – Cathy Farmer: Choosing Roses

Feb 21 – GARS meeting, ABG, 7:30pm –
speaker, Oline Reynolds, DSD Director

March 4 – GGRS Rose Day at Bogan Park, Buford

Mar 11 – GARS pruning day at Fernbank &
delivery of Beaty Fertilizer/Mills Magic

Mar 21 – GARS meeting, ABG, 7:30pm

Apr 18 – GARS meeting, ABG, 7:30pm

May 6 – Rose Day at Pike Family Nurseries

May 13-14 – GARS Rose Show, ABG

May 20 – South Metro Rose Show, Fayetteville

February Meeting Update
Tuesday, Feb 21, 2006, 7:30pm

Our speaker this month will be Oline
Reynolds, Director for the American Rose
Society's Deep South District. She will be
talking to us about how the American Rose
Society and Deep South District are organized
to serve rosarians in Alabama, Georgia, and
Florida.



February 2006 Page 2

February In
The Rose Garden

By Bobbie Reed, CR

Observe – Look around,
see how your roses are
making it through winter.
Although General
Beauregard Lee promised
us an early spring,
occasional freezing
weather is still in the

offing. If there are roses you'll be taking out of
the garden this year, try potting them up now to
share with someone else they'll suit better. Give
them to a neighbor, or bring them to a meeting to
find a new home for them.
Water – Winter rainfalls have been spotty,
mostly on the dry side, and given the mild
temperatures of this winter, our roses may need
extra water to get through occasional cold nights
and windy days. Don't forget to keep roses
watered, especially those in pots.
Don't Feed – No more feeding until it's really
spring! If you're just dying to do something, you
could put some organics around late in the month.
Spray – If you've been dutifully spraying through
the winter, good for you! If not, you can still
apply a dormant period clean-up spray with lime-
sulfur and horticultural oil this month, to help to
kill off fungal spores and bugs. Thanks to Stan
Leacock's donation to the GARS raffle last
month, our garden was sprayed!
Prune – SOON! I know, you really want to get
a head start on spring and prune right away. But
we may continue to have cold snaps well into
March that could damage tender new growth after
pruning. Wait until you see forsythia in full
bloom in your neighborhood before you prune,
probably in early March. To learn how, see the
article on page 5, and come to Pruning Day at
Fernbank on March 11.
Mulch – Check to see that there's enough mulch
around your roses to protect them from extreme
temperature swings. Mound extra mulch around
the bud union of grafted roses if needed.
Plant – Bare root roses are already available in

stores, and they won't look any better later than
they do now. You may also have some mail-
order roses coming in soon, and you'll either have
to pot them or put them in the ground.
Enjoy – Keep a good supply of hot cocoa around,
to warm up between forays to the garden. Keep
looking at catalogs while you warm up indoors.

Weather Word
By Ryan Tilley, CR

Okay, who stole January? I mean it. This
may end up as one of the warmest, or maybe even
the warmest January on record. I can't remember
any real cold weather during the entire month,
and now we have roses starting to grow all across
north Georgia. Early February looks like more of
the same. This is very unsettling because there is
still plenty of time to see temperatures back into
the teens, and even one night could damage roses
if they don't get back into at least semi-dormancy.

Avg Avg Avg
Feb 15 Hi Lo Rain
Atlanta 55 35 4.81
Alpharetta 54 29 4.89
Athens 56 35 4.42
Blairsville 51 25 5.24
Columbus 61 38 4.85
Helen 54 30 6.19
Macon 61 37 4.74
Rome 55 30 5.07

Gwinnett Rose Day 2006
By Linda Bohne

Rosarians and friends are invited to attend
The Greater Gwinnett Rose Society’s Rose Day
2006 from 9 am to 12 pm on Saturday, March 4,
at Bogan Park in Buford. Admission is free.
The programs are: Ready, Set, Grow! Selecting,
Planting and Caring for Bare Root Roses, by
Sharon Phillips, and How to Root a Rose Cutting,
by Bobbie Reed. Both speakers are GARS
members, and ARS Consulting Rosarians. There
will be refreshments, door prizes, a raffle,
literature, catalogs, and hands-on demonstrations.
Garden tool sharpening will also be available.
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Wanted!
A Few Good Volunteers

By Tim Harper, CR

Spring is in the air and there are upcoming
events that we as rose growers can and should get
involved with.

Our Southeastern Flower Show booth is
covered. Although coverage is light, our expert
volunteers will do a fine job.

Hastings Rose Festival is February 18 &
19. We currently have three volunteers each day.
Hastings has a great selection of Weeks roses all
potted up and ready to sell. In addition, Anna
Davis, Dr. Jim Kelly, Bobbie Reed, and Cathy
Farmer are giving talks at 11 and 2 each day.
Come by on the 18th and 19th and share your
passion.

Rose Pruning Day at Fernbank is Saturday,
March 11. We'll need a good turnout to prune
all those roses.

Finally, May 6 is Pike’s Rose Day. We need
to cover 17 stores, which add up to 34 rosarians.
Please keep this day open. I am starting to work
on this early, as I know this will be challenging.
One good thing is that we have four new
consulting rosarians and I know they are ready to
volunteer. Are you?

More Volunteers Needed!
The Greater Atlanta Rose
Society Spring Rose Show

May 13 & 14, 2006
By Cathy Farmer, MR

We need volunteers!! We need people to
work before and after the show, as well as during
the show, inside and outside Day Hall. We need
arrangers, hospitality people, consulting
rosarians, runners, clerks, rose sellers, and folks
to do set-up and takedown. Whatever your
talents, we’ve got a job for you! Just look at the
list below. Previous experience not required!
Friday, May 12, about 12pm to 3pm
 set up tables for exhibits and awards
 spread table covers

 set up risers and niches for arrangements
mark exhibit areas with dividers and signs
unpack vases and boxes, fill bud vases and

mini vases with water for exhibitors
 set out English boxes, large vases, palettes,

etc. for exhibitors
 set up membership, education, and

registration tables
 set up awards tables
Saturday, May 13, Show Day!!!
exhibitors’ coffee, 6am!!!
 set out tables in work area
 set out awards
classification committee checks all exhibits
placement committee places roses on show

tables
 Judges’ breakfast, about 9am
clerks assemble and accompany judging

teams
membership committee and CRs greet

visitors and answer rose questions while the
show is open to the public, Sat. after judging
and Sun.

miniature roses are sold in the courtyard Sat.
and Sun.

 rose arrangements are created and sold using
roses from members and extra roses from
exhibitors

water roses as needed, Sat. and Sun.
 tallying committee records show results
 Judges’ luncheon after judging is completed
awards are given out to winning exhibitors
Sunday, May 14
at close of show, empty vases, repack boxes.
collect entry tags
 take down risers and niches
 remove and fold table covers
 fold and stack tables
 return all supplies to storage

Many, many thanks to all of you who have
already volunteered to be part of the show! We
have almost all of our committee chairs in place,
but still need lots of helpers! We will have sign-
up sheets at our February meeting, or you can call
or e-mail Linda Schuppener, 770-489-4865,
linda2742@comcast.net, OR Cathy Farmer, 770-
928-2333, duancath@bellsouth.net.
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Deep South District
Mid-Winter Meeting 2006

By Michael Rooks

The Mid-Winter meeting is a great way to get
away from winter weather and to talk roses with
friends from across the Deep South District. This
year the meeting was in sunny Lake City, FL.
The Greater Palm Beach Rose Society hosted the
meeting. Bill Langford and his group did a
superb job.

The weekend got kicked off with the Friday
afternoon rose arranging workshop. The
arrangements that came out of this workshop
were beautiful. They were displayed in the
banquet room for all to enjoy. One was even
motorized!

Friday evening was a time for getting
reacquainted with old friends and making new
ones. After dinner, Robert Martin, District
Director of the Pacific Southwest, made some
brief remarks about his candidacy for the ARS
Vice President’s office. Then Ed Griffith of
Mobile rose to announce his candidacy for Vice
President. Yes, with district and national
elections approaching, politics were in the air.

The evening concluded with Tony
Bracegirdle of the U.K. sharing ‘Rosy Moments’
from his career in showing roses.

Saturday began with words of welcome from
district director, Oline Reynolds. Dr. Keith Zary
discussed hybridization, and showed some new
rose varieties from Jackson & Perkins. Frank
Benardella, former ARS president, spoke on the
impact of amateur breeding of miniatures and
mini-floras. A panel of Florida rosarians rounded
out the morning with a talk on chili thrips, a
dread new problem for central and south Florida.

Tony Bracegirdle kicked off the afternoon
presenting a wonderful talk on his rose garden at
Ramsbottom. Next up was the “Hot New Roses”
panel discussion, moderated by Ray Guillebeau.
Jim Mills of K&M Nursery, Geoff Coolidge of
Cool Roses, and Dr. Zary of J&P tempted us with
beautiful photos of this year's hot varieties.

Saturday concluded with the evening
banquet. Bobbie Reed recognized our district’s
Master Rosarians. Louise Stafford presented

the district’s bronze medal recipients. Dr.
Tommy Cairns, President of the World
Federation of Rose Societies, provided the
evening’s entertainment with the game show
“Do You Really Know Your Rose Partner.”
This game tested husbands' and wives' abilities to
predict their spouses’ answers to rose questions.

Sunday morning began early for some of us
at the Consulting Rosarian School. Bobbie Reed
and Anita Smith gathered a terrific group of
presenters. All the presenters did a wonderful
job including our own Linda and Walt Reed,
discussing chemicals and safety, and Bobbie
Reed, discussing the CR program and mission. I
definitely would say the CR school was a success
since all four North Georgia candidates passed
the exam.

After saying goodbye to friends we all went
our way, planning our next rose trip. Will it be
Seattle, Jacksonville, or Dallas? We can decide
while we prune.

Sharing the Love of Roses
By Linda Schuppener, CR

On Thursday, February 2, 2006, I was invited
to speak to about 50 Douglas County Master
Gardeners at their monthly meeting. My topic, of
course, was roses!

I covered the general topics of rose pruning,
watering, and fertilizing, as well as rewarding
aspects of my ongoing hybridizing program. A
slide show of some of my roses (including some
of my hybridized creations) and my new raised
beds solicited “oohs” and “aahs” from the Master
Gardeners. Following the slide show
presentation, a lively and lengthy (nearly 2
hours!) question and answer session ensued. At
the conclusion of the discussion, the Douglas
County Master Gardeners applauded and thanked
me for my presentation on rose growing. I also
donated a Mr. Lincoln rose, a quart of Lime
Sulfur Spray and a container of Bayer Advanced
All in One Rose and Flower Care for a drawing.

By a show of hands during the meeting, a
majority of the members want to schedule a tour
of my rose garden sometime in May when the
roses are in bloom.
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Basic Spring Pruning
By Logan Shillinglaw

Pruning is the process that signals the plant to
start rejuvenating by removing old and damaged
wood and promoting healing and new growth. If
done properly and with a plan, pruning can
encourage new basal growth – the emergence of
new canes from the bud union.

You want to prune your rose plant to
eliminate weak canes that can sap energy from
the rest of the plant. Pruning lets you shape the
plant so that you can get the growth habit you
want, a habit that will encourage a balanced plant
with tall, healthy canes.

Pruning is the way in which you can "open
up" the middle of the plant to allow a good flow
of air. Why is this important? Good airflow
minimizes your risk of fungal disease – black
spot, mildew, etc. – and makes care much
easier. Clearing the middle also provides room
for new growth that will sustain the plant
throughout the growing season.

What do you need to easily and effectively
prune your roses? It’s really quite simple.
Quality pair of "bypass" pruning shears
(Felco or Fiskars are among the best): A good
pair of pruning shears makes all the difference in
the world. This is one area where you don’t want
to cut corners. Clean and smooth cuts help ensure
the health of the rose. The blade should be sharp
because you want to cut the cane, not crush it.
Loppers – Long-handled pruning shears
designed for thick canes and branches: Don’t
try to "muscle" a thick cane with pruning shears.
A good pair of lopping shears makes the job easy
and does not damage the plant. If you try to cut
heavy wood with pruning shears you can
permanently damage both the plant and the
shears. Plus, you have to work too hard if you do
not have the right tool.
Small wire brush: Why a wire brush? To brush
away old dead bark from around the bud union.
By doing this in the Spring, you are helping
encourage basal breaks and new growth by
making it easy for the rose to send out those new
shoots.
Puncture-proof gloves (Goat skin preferred):

Good gloves are a must! The last thing you want
to do is stick yourself with those pesky thorns.
Not only are they annoying, but they can lead to
infections and illness. Take one extra precaution
and make certain you are current on your tetanus
shot. You want to remain healthy so you can
enjoy the fruits of your labor. (A tetanus shot is
good for 10 years.)

I always do better if someone tells me basic
rules, so here are mine.

Rule #1: DON’T BE AFRAID TO CUT!
This may seem to be the easiest, but when I

started getting serious about having good roses,
this was the hardest. I was always hesitant to cut
away on a plant that was living or showing signs
of new growth. I pruned sparingly and then
wondered why my stems and blooms were not
what they should be. My good friend, Marsha
Tucker, put it simply and clearly, "If the stem
isn’t at least larger than a pencil, then get rid of
it." That makes perfect sense because a cane is
not going to produce a stem larger than itself.

Cut out all the spindly and weak growth. This
will encourage the rose to produce new growth
on strong healthy canes.

Rule #2: CUT TO WHITE WOOD!
When you prune, you want the center of the

cane to show white, healthy wood. You want
green bark and a white center. If you don’t get
that in your first cut, cut some more and keep
cutting until you get a white core. The stem may
be green on the outside but if the core is not a
white pith, then you will be wasting time. That
cane will cause you more headache than it is
worth. Remember it is okay to cut back to the bud
union. Joan and I have been on the trophy table
with a St. Patrick that was nothing but bud union
when I finished pruning.

Rule #3: MAKE THE PROPER CUT
This is really quite simple. Find a dormant

bud eye (slightly swollen spot where a leaf
cluster is or was connected) on a strong cane.
Choose a bud eye that faces away from the center
of the plant. Make a 45o angle cut about ¼" above
the eye. The cut should angle down and away
from the eye. When you are done cutting to good
wood, put a drop of Elmers glue on the cut to seal
it. This will help protect from insects that might
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enjoy boring into that fresh wood.
What makes this a proper cut? Why cut to an

outside eye and why cut away? I wondered that
myself until I
read a great
article by Dr.
Tommy
Cairns. It
really makes
sense.

Cut to an
outside eye to

keep from having all your canes growing together
in the middle of the rose bush. You want the
center of the plant to be open to promote good air
circulation and new growth. This also gives the
bush a more attractive rounded shape. An easy
way to remember this is to clear out the center so
you could rest a mixing bowl in the middle.

Cut at an angle away from the bud eye
because the natural sap of the plant will rise to
seal the cut and by cutting away from the eye, the
sap will not interfere with the natural growth of
the eye.

See, there’s really nothing mystical about it at
all.

Rule #4: EXPECT THE UNEXPECTED
What? I thought this was all pretty

straightforward stuff? It really is. All I mean by
this is to expect Mother Nature to keep us on our
toes. We all know how temperatures can change
on a moment’s notice. So be prepared.

The mulch that you pulled away from the
plant so that you could prune should be kept near
the plant. Watch the weather and if cold weather
or frost is expected, go back out and lightly cover
any new and tender growth. If the forecast is for
several days of sub-freezing weather, then mound
the mulch around plant to keep it from freezing.
When warm days return, simply pull the mulch
back and let the plant enjoy the warmth of the
sun.

One last reminder – your plants want water.
A typical spring will provide the rain necessary,
but don’t take that for granted. Don’t let the soil
get dry. I am a terrible rainfall guesser so I
invested a couple of dollars in a rain gauge. Now
I can easily see if my roses are getting the two

inches of rain per week they need.
This may sound like a lot to do but it really

doesn’t take much time – especially if you have a
small and easy-to-manage garden. Believe me,
you will be rewarded handsomely for the time
you spend now doing it the right way!
Adapted from the For Beginners page at Rosemania.com.

Mills Magic
Products Available

By Carroll Olson, CR

Beaty Fertilizer of Cleveland, TN, will
deliver orders for Mills Magic Rose Mix and
EasyFeed products on Saturday, March 11, 9am –
1pm at our Fernbank Pruning Day, if there is
sufficient demand. Please come early to pick up
your order. If you wish to buy any products
please call Carroll Olson at 404-633-9921 not
later than March 9.

A new Mills product available this year is
BloomKote, a controlled-release fertilizer for
blooming plants, with basic plant nutrients plus
balanced trace elements and iron.

The products are available at special
discounted rose society prices for this sale. If
you purchased them elsewhere, you'd pay up to
100% more, so don't miss this opportunity! Sale
prices are:
Mills Magic Rose Mix – 20 lb bag $14.00
EasyFeed – ½ gallon liquid 13.00
EasyFeed – 1 gallon liquid 23.00
EasyFeed – 2½ gallon liquid 57.00
EasyFeed – 5 gallon liquid 110.00
BloomKote – 20 lb 47.00
BloomKote – 40 lb 78.00
Cottonseed Meal – 50 lbs 15.00
Alfalfa Meal – 50 lbs 15.00
Bone Meal – 50 lbs 25.00
Fish Meal – 50 lbs 28.00
Fish Emulsion – 1 gallon 11.00
Liquid Seaweed – 1 gallon 15.00

Please bring a check payable to GARS to
cover the cost of your order at the pick-up date.
If you cannot pick up your products at Fernbank,
be sure to make other arrangements (and
payment) in advance with Carroll Olson.
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Bob Versus The Deer
How to Drive Yourself Nuts with Bambi…

By Bob Knerr, Master Consulting Rosarian

My wife has been
keeping score, and as of
March 2005, the score
stands Bob 2, Deer 10.
Although things are just
not working, I have not yet
surrendered!

Let me give you a little history. We live
between Vienna and Oakton in Virginia. We have
three acres, and two of our neighbors have five
acres each that descend to Difficult Run, a creek
behind our houses. I’m sure the deer have been
living in these woods since the time of George
Washington, but until recently, there were few
houses to disturb them. When we built here 30
years ago, we would see an occasional deer and it
was always a family event to watch them. Well,
recently the area has been opened up to
development and 30 to 40 new homes have been
built over the last five years, encroaching on the
deer's habitat. About five years ago, we began to
see one or two deer regularly in our yard early
mornings and at twilight, eating the apples, hosta,
daylilies and occasionally the roses. By three
years ago, we were seeing three to five deer at a
time. This year, there is a herd of 11 to 15 seen
regularly. I'm sure that these will increase
exponentially each year unless something
interferes. Lately all of the underbrush in the
woods has been eaten and so the deer have no
choice except to invade the yards. Let me
chronicle our attempts to ward off the critters.
These trials were over a three to four year period.

1. When they first started to invade we read
up on all the choices to control them and decided
to start with the easiest. We placed shavings of
soap (Irish Spring, Lava, Dial, etc.) around the
plants we wanted to protect. The deterrence
effect lasted about one to two weeks. By then,
they had become used to the smell. (Deer 1)

2. Next we placed human and dog hair around
the plants. (We had 4 English Springer Spaniels).
That did not even take a week for the deer to
disregard it. (Deer 2)

3. We then tried blood meal. It may have
helped the plants because of the nitrogen in the
blood meal, but it had no effect on the deer.
(Deer 3)

4. We then sprayed with Bobbex, a substance
recommended by a local nursery. This had no
noticeable effect at all. (Deer 4)

5. We bought and used Liquid Fence, touted
as “sure fire” by one of the manufacturers.
Again, the effect lasted less than three days and I
decided that I could not spray 300 roses every
three days. (Deer 5)

6. We bought and installed a pulsating
electric deer fence from Deerbusters in Fredrick,
MD. This is a fence only about 3 feet high on
which you hang cups filled with cotton on which
is an attractant for the deer. They sniff this and
lick it with their tongues and get a small shock.
They then stay away. This worked! (Bob 1)
Well, let me clarify that. It worked for about two
to three years. I believe that the attractant is a sex
attractant. Well, the fawns were not attracted to it
and they learned to jump over the fence. When
they grew up, they just continued to jump over
and browse.

7. Since we determined that the deer were
entering from the woods behind our house, we
decided to erect an 8 foot mesh fence at the rear
and woodland sides of the yard. This worked for
about six to seven months until the rose season
was over, so I consider this as (Bob 2). However,
when the deer became hungry enough during the
winter, they just changed their route and found
another way into the yard that was not blocked by
a fence. (Deer 6) At this point, we decided to
install an ultrasonic device aimed at the new area
of incursion. This kept the neighbors’ dogs out
but seemed to have no noticeable effect on the
deer. (Deer 7)

8. We then decided to extend the electric
fence to a height of 6 feet and continue it around
the property line to meet the 8-foot mesh fence.
Aha, this would protect the whole area! Lo and
behold, upon getting up one morning and looking
out the window, what do I see but four deer
grazing happily in my yard! I decided to go out
and meet them and ask how they got into the
yard. However, as soon as I approached, they
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declined to engage in conversation and went out
the way they came in. One went UNDER the
mesh fence. One went OVER the mesh —
jumped it in one leap. The other two stepped
THROUGH the wires in the electric fence. Now
these wires are only about 1 foot apart, but
evidently their coats were thick enough to shield
them from the shock. (Deer 8 and 9)

9. Since then, I have seen them paw at the
base of the mesh fence until they find a loose area
and then they just slip under it and begin to graze.
(Deer 10)

So what is left to do? I have one last plan and
that is to enclose the part of the yard we wish to
save with 8 foot mesh fencing, secure the bottom
of the mesh with bent rebar, and allow the deer
the rest of the area not protected. If this fails, the
only recourse I can see is, as a friend of mine
wrote in his article on deer problems, "to hire an
Amish man with a bow and arrow. They will use
every part of the deer they kill. None will be
wasted." If any one has a different solution I am
willing to try it. Until then, here's to fine roses
uneaten by the deer.
From the June 2005 issue of The Capitol Rose, newsletter
of the Arlington Rose Foundation and the Potomac Rose
Society, Judy Albert & Joe Covey, Editors.

Ryan’s Picks for 2006
By Ryan Tilley, CR

Time again to check out some of the best new
roses that will be on the market in 2006. Some of
the new varieties can only be purchased on
fortuniana, others belong to the major rose
growers. So here they are.
Soaring Spirts – New climber from Weeks with
clusters of striped yellow and pink single-petaled
blooms. Give it lots of room since it will easily
surpass 12 feet when mature. The blooms have
5-8 petals and carry a moderate apple fragrance.
We Salute You – Definitely one to try if you
love bright colors, this hybrid tea from Weeks
sports long buds that open to shades of orange,
and then the 5-inch flowers spiral open and the
outer petals transition to coral pink.
Julia Child – Yellow roses with strong fragrance

are few and far between, but this new 2006
AARS winning floribunda does just that,
hopefully. The old-fashioned blooms are buttery
gold with a strong licorice and spice fragrance.
The bush has disease-resistant deep glossy leaves
on a medium-low well-rounded bush that reaches
3-4 feet.
Let Freedom Ring – This new red rose from
Weeks won’t replace Veterans Honor, but it is
getting a lot of very good reviews from around
the country. Blooms are strawberry red with
exhibition form and are held on long, strong
stems. The bush is medium-tall and upright.
Exhibitors think this rose will do well in shows.
One of its parents is Touch of Class, which
explains the exhibition form, but it may also carry
the tendency for small flowers here in Georgia.

Time will tell.
Sunstruck – If you like
Sultry, this rose might be for
you. This hybrid tea has very
large, double blooms of deep
yellow gold blushed and
bordered with apricot orange
and there is a bright yellow
“peacock” fan pattern on the

reverse of each petal giving it its name. Probably
it will only occasionally have exhibition form.
Give it a bit of afternoon shade for best color.
Tahitian Sunset – Peachy apricot yellow blooms
that blush to soft pink with a strong anise
fragrance highlight this new hybrid tea from
Jackson & Perkins. This 2006 AARS winner is
well-branched with blooms held on long stems.
Blooms will have more intense color in the fall.
Reports are that this is mainly a garden variety
rose which may open fast in hot weather.
Johnny Becnel – New hybrid tea from Eddie
Edwards resembles Gemini, which is not
surprising since Gemini and Crystalline are its
parents. The blooms have been described as
ivory edged in peach with excellent form that
may do well as an exhibition rose. I suspect that
it will produce a lot of sprays that will need
disbudding to get the best blooms for show.
Blooms have been a little small in first year
plants. This variety is available only on
fortuniana rootstock at the present time.
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Greater Atlanta Rose Society
2006 Membership Form

Name(s) ____________________________________________________________________
Address ____________________________________________________________________
City ________________________________________________ Zip __________ -_________
Phone (H) __________________________ (Work/Cell) ______________________________
E-mail Address ______________________________________________________________
GARS Membership Dues Categories (Per Household) Regular Membership $20.00 _____

Senior Membership (65 and over) $15.00 _____
I would like to support GARS with an elevated membership:

Friend of GARS $25 - $34 _____
Contributing Member $35 - $49 _____
Sponsoring Member $50+ _____

I would prefer to receive the full-color Society newsletter by ____E-mail, or
I would prefer to receive the black & white newsletter by ____U.S. Mail

I am an American Rose Society member. ___Yes ___No Number of Rose Bushes in my Garden _____

Make check payable to “GARS” and forward to: Stan Leacock, GARS Treasurer
3871 Gladney Drive
Atlanta, GA 30340

Mulan – There have been some good reports
from around the South on this hybrid tea. The
very large blooms are officially classed as a pink
blend, although reports vary from a white/mauve
blend to a white base with salmon pink edging to
a creamy pink to champagne white. At times it
has long stems and many exhibitors think it will
be a good exhibition rose. May show a tendency
to mildew in spring and fall. It is only available
on fortuniana rootstock.
Spellbound – Jackson & Perkins 2006 Rose of
the Year. This hybrid tea sports coral pink
blooms with thick petals and good exhibition
quality blooms on strong stems. It is also a good
cut flower that lasts a long time in a vase. The
blooms have 30 petals and large 4-5" blooms.
Sun King – Relatively unknown florist rose that I
grew for the first time last year. This hybrid tea
has stunning blooms of yellow with orange
edges. The edges change from apricot in the
spring to a darker orange late in the year. Bloom
size increased dramatically in October and
November. Outstanding fragrance! Need
another year to determine stem length.
Black Cherry - Jackson & Perkins 2006
Floribunda of the Year boasts deep red, almost
black buds that open to deep crimson, 3"-4"
black-tipped blooms with 20-25 petals. The bush
is disease resistant and a good rebloomer. This is
one of the New Generation own-root roses from

Jackson & Perkins.
Jubilee Celebration – New English Rose by
David Austin that has novel bluish-pink blooms
accented with hints of gold. I always enjoy
trying new English roses that promise more
intense, unusual colorations than the usual pastels
of the previous varieties and this looks like a
good one to add to my garden. It features well-
cupped, densely petaled blooms with a rich
lemon fragrance. The bush has a rounded habit
with gracefully arching canes. The description
says 3.5' x 3.5', but I think it will be a bit bigger
here in Georgia, maybe 4' tall by 5' wide, sort of
like Christopher Marlowe was this year.
Home Run – New shrub rose from Weeks with
Knock Out as one parent. Blooms are a bit more
of a real red than Knock Out. Bush is disease-
resistant and very free flowering. Promises to be
a great landscape rose.

John Keller says
this is the only
rose he found in
Mexico. It might
be Louis Philippe.
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Need Help With Your Roses?
Our society is fortunate to have a number of
members who have been trained and certified as
Consulting Rosarians and Master Rosarians by the
American Rose Society. These members are
available for advice and consultation. Please call
on any of them whenever you need help with your
roses.

Inside Perimeter
Alice Boyd 770-938-8644 budpapa@bellsouth.net
Robert Burns 404-350-8922 rjburns@mindspring.com
Anna Davis 404-843-8385 annadrose@aol.com
Tim Harper 404-622-1841 harperooks@aol.com
John Keller 404-351-0110 johnkeller@bellsouth.net
Carroll Olson 404-633-9921 coolson@mindspring.com
Connie Winter 770-436-3275 conniewinter@charter.net

North
David Baker 770-449-6407 bakerds21@aol.com
Dianne Bingham-Rohald

770-977-6776 hilda.bingham@wellstar.org
Cathy Farmer 770-928-2333 duancath@bellsouth.net
Bruce Gillett 770-425-3253 bgillett@bellsouth.net
Jim Kelley 770-671-0493 jkelley158@joimail.com
Marc Komisarow 770-220-3005 mskom@mindspring.com
Kitsy Mostellar 770-980-1680 kmostellar@juno.com
Sharon Phillips 770-973-2166 adlibberosa@earthlink.net
Hart Phinney 770-565-7576 maphkp@netzero.com
Anita Smith 770-751-0468 missnita@aol.com
Ryan Tilley 770-517-9011 thegarose@aol.com
Jane Zinn 770-973-6722 roseflute@bellsouth.net

East
Susan Clingenpeel 770-868-4476 roses4sjc@adephia.net
Henry Everett 770-938-3134 dandlioncat@earthlink.net
Edna Griner 706-769-5185 rosyegg@charter.net
Bobbie Reed 770-979-4237 berdks@mindspring.com
Don Schwarz 770-979-4237 berdks@mindspring.com
Diane Snyder 770-985-8861 RobertHSnyder@msn.com
Louise Stafford 770-985-6014 roseylou@earthlink.net

West
Linda Schuppener 770-489-4865 linda2742@comcast.net

South
Linda & Walt Reed770-632-9907 linwalreed@aol.com

The DSD Bulletin is the 2003 Gold Medal-winning
quarterly publication of the Deep South District of
the ARS. Subscriptions are $10 per year, or $25 for
3 years. Mailing address: Jim & Kay Harrell, 121
Shore Rush Circle, St. Simon's Island, GA 31522.
DSD e-mail: DSDbulletin@Fairmarsh.com
DSD website: www.deepsouthdistrict.org

Advertisement

Stan’s Rose Care
Stan’s Rose Care program is designed
to keep your roses blooming, healthy,
and disease free throughout the annual
rose season. Program services include:
Monthly feedings of premium organic

foods with chemical supplements
Spraying as required to prevent

fungal and viral diseases such as
blackspot, rust, and powdery mildew.

Pruning, pre-bloom season (Feb-Mar)
and mid-bloom season (July)

All feeding and spraying materials
Pre-season soil analysis and soil

amendment

Stan’s Rose Care
Atlanta, GA 30340 (770) 833-2569
e-mail: stansrosecare@bellsouth.net
Commercial Pesticides License #05409

Additional Rose Resources

American Rose Society, PO
Box 30,000, Shreveport, LA
71130, phone 318-938-5402.
Annual dues are $37, or $34
for those 65 or older; a three-
year membership is $100.
Associate membership for the spouse
of a regular member is $13. Membership
benefits include the American Rose Magazine,
the American Rose Annual, and the Handbook
for Selecting Roses. The American Rose
Society also publishes four specialty quarterly
bulletins: Rose Exhibitors' Forum, OGR &
Shrub Gazette, Mini/Mini-Flora Rose
Bulletin, and Rose Arrangers' Bulletin ($15
for REF , $10 for each of the other three), to
help you explore the world of roses.
Website: www.ars.org
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Greater Atlanta Rose Society Officers

John Keller, CR, President
404-351-0110, johnkeller@bellsouth.net

Louise Stafford, CR, Vice President/Programs
770-985-6014, roseylou@earthlink.net

Dave Ely, Vice President/Membership
770-973-7625, jdavidely@earthlink.net

Stan Leacock, Treasurer
770-908-7526, vistan@bellsouth.net

Pam Russell, Corresponding Secretary
404-870-0973, pfrussell@comcast.net

Mary Alice Phinney, Recording Secretary
770-565-7576, maphpk@netzero.com

Bobbie Reed, CR, Newsletter Editor
770-979-4237, berdks@mindspring.com

Sharon Phillips, CR, Newsletter Distribution
770-973-2166, adlibberosa@earthlink.net

Tim Harper, CR, Consulting Rosarian Coordinator
404-622-1841, harperooks@aol.com

Henry Everett, CR, Hospitality Coordinator
770-938-3134, dandlioncat@earthlink.net

Website: www.atlantarose.org

Newsletter of the Greater Atlanta Rose Society
Bobbie Reed, Editor
3388 Lennox Court
Lawrenceville, GA 30044-5616

Bees Knees, the American Rose Society's 2006 Members' Choice

REMINDER: The GARS meeting will be
7:30pm, Tuesday, Feb 21 at ABG

The Greater Atlanta Rose Society is
affiliated with the American Rose Society. We
meet at the Atlanta Botanical Garden, Piedmont at
The Prado, Atlanta, on the third Tuesday of most
months. Membership is open to anyone interested
in growing roses. Annual dues are $20 per
household. Membership benefits include the
newsletter; meetings with informative speakers and
programs; and conversations with some really nice
rose-growing people! Contact any officer for more
information, or come to a meeting.

Memberships & Renewals: 2006 Dues
are now due! Mail payment to: Stan
Leacock, Treasurer, 3871 Gladney Drive,
Atlanta, GA 30340.

While the advice and information in this newsletter are
believed to be true and accurate, neither the authors nor
Editor can accept any legal responsibility for any errors
or omissions that may have been made. The GARS and
ARS make no warranty, expressed or implied, with
respect to the material contained herein.


